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Appendix 

 

The Buckeye Institute estimates the RPS program’s future economic impact under four 

scenarios.  

 

• Scenario I assumed the RPS remained suspended at 2014-2016 levels indefinitely and 

that renewable energy credits prices stayed constant at 2014 levels.  

• Scenario II assumed the RPS was suspended indefinitely at 2014-2016 levels and that 

renewable energy credits prices gradually rose from 2014 levels to their historical 

maximum in 2022.  

• Scenario III assumed the RPS mandates increased to 12.5 percent in 2022 and that 

renewable energy credits prices stayed constant at 2014 levels.  

• Scenario IV assumed that the RPS mandates increased to 12.5 percent in 2022 and that 

renewable energy credits prices gradually increased from 2014 levels to their historical 

maximum in 2022. 

 

These four scenarios are measured against a baseline estimate without RPS costs. That baseline 

provides a counterfactual that predicts what the Ohio economy would have looked like without 

an RPS in place, and what the economy would likely become if the RPS were repealed entirely. 

 

Table 1 shows the model’s estimate for all Ohio employers: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


